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Resolution to modify the Writing Intensive (WI) Graduation Requirement for Transfer Students
Whereas, City Tech’s current Writing Intensive requirement is: 
Students at New York City College of Technology must complete two courses designated writing intensive (WI) for the associate degree, one from general education requirements (GenEd) and one from the major; and two additional courses designated WI for the baccalaureate degree, one from GenEd and one from the major;
Whereas, City Tech’s current policy does not take into consideration that transfer students need fewer credits at the college to graduate than first-time freshman, and meeting the WI requirement may require students to enroll in additional courses, which may require additional time, tuition, fees because these additional WI courses may not be eligible for financial aid, thus creating an impediment to graduation;
Whereas, several CUNY campuses, including Hunter, York, and Lehman, as demonstrated in the appendices, have a reduced WI requirement for students, contingent on the number of credits transferred;
Therefore, be it resolved that City Tech will modify its WI requirement for transfer students to reflect the number of transferred credits as follows:
Students who matriculate as first-time freshmen at New York City College of Technology must complete two courses designated writing intensive (WI) for the associate degree, one from general education requirements (GenEd) and one from the major; and two additional courses designated WI for the baccalaureate degree, one from GenEd and one from the major. 
Students who have completed fewer than 30 college credits upon matriculation must complete two courses designated writing intensive (WI) for the associate degree, one from general education requirements (GenEd) and one from the major; and two additional courses designated WI for the baccalaureate degree, one from GenEd and one from the major;
Students who transfer to New York City College of Technology with at least 30 but fewer than 60 college credits must complete one course designated writing intensive (WI) for the associate degree, or three courses designated WI for the baccalaureate degree, with at least one from general education requirements (GenEd) and at least one from the major;
Students who transfer to New York City College of Technology with at least 60 but fewer than 90 college credits must complete two courses designated writing intensive (WI) for the baccalaureate degree with at least one from general education requirements (GenEd) and at least one from the major.
Students who transfer to New York City College of Technology with 90 or more college credits must complete one course designated writing intensive (WI) for the baccalaureate degree.
A summary of the current policy described above is as follows:
Current WI Courses Requirements
	Associate Degrees
	1 WI course (GenEd.), 1 WI course (from the major)

	Baccalaureate Degree
	2 WI courses (GenEd.), 2 WI courses (from the major)



	CREDITS TRANSFERRED
	Current "WI" COURSES REQUIRED


	Fewer than 30
	4 WI courses for the baccalaureate degree, 2 for the associate degree

	30-59.9  
	4 WI courses for the baccalaureate degree, 2 for the associate degree

	60 -89.9
	4 WI courses for the baccalaureate degree, none for the associate degree

	90+
	4 WI course for the baccalaureate degree, none for the associate degree


A summary of the new proposed policy described above is as follows:
New Proposed WI Course Requirements
To avoid additional demands on transfer students, the WI requirements will be prorated based on the number of credits acquired by the incoming students. One WI course will be required for every 30-or-less credits remaining. 
Transfer students must take a minimum of one Writing Intensive course, designated “WI”, at New York City College of Technology. The number of Writing Intensive courses required is determined by the number of credits transferred. WI courses should be evenly distributed between WI GenEd courses and WI courses from the major.
	CREDITS TRANSFERRED
	"WI" COURSES REQUIRED


	Fewer than 30
	4 WI courses for the baccalaureate degree, 2 for the associate degree

	30-59.9  
	3 WI courses for the baccalaureate degree, 1 for the associate degree

	60 -89.9
	2 WI courses for the baccalaureate degree , none for the associate degree

	90+
	1 WI course for the baccalaureate degree, none for the associate degree




Appendices
Sample WI requirements across CUNY (transfer policy highlighted)
Hunter College (https://hunter-undergraduate.catalog.cuny.edu/pages/YPZp2OtnUR5egCwAHz1x accessed 9/27/20240
Transfer Students
Transfer students must take at least one Writing Intensive course, designated with a “W” in the catalog, at Hunter College. The number of Writing Intensive courses required is determined by the number of credits transferred.
	CREDITS TRANSFERRED
	"W" COURSES REQUIRED

	Fewer than 30
	3

	31-59  
	2

	60 or more
	1



York College (https://www.york.cuny.edu/wac/wi-requirements--recommendations/wi-courses accessed 9/27/2024)
The York College Bulletin on Writing Intensive (WI) Course Requirements states that:
Students who entered the College (or were readmitted*) in Fall 2001 or later must meet the Writing Intensive course requirement passed by the York College Senate by taking three Writing Intensive-designated (WI) courses. Writing intensive courses are content courses in a specific discipline which require significant amounts of writing, and also focus on the genres and the writing process appropriate to the subject, including opportunities for revision.
Students must complete two requirements:
1. two WI courses in the lower division of the curriculum (at the 100 or 200 level**), and
2. one WI course in the upper division of the curriculum (at the 300 level or above) within the major.
Every student, including transfer students, is required to complete one upper division WI course within each declared major. If the major has no upper division WI course, the student must complete a WI course (outside of their major) chosen in consultation with their major advisor. The department chair will need to notify Writing Across the Curriculum (WAC) of this advised course that will satisfy the upper WI requirement. Writing Across the Curriculum, as part of its charge from the York College Senate, will make case-by-case determinations of the requirement only for students who present special circumstances that make it impossible for them to meet these guidelines. Each semester, WI sections are indicated in Schedule of Classes, and a list is posted on the Writing Across the Curriculum Program Website.
Lehman College Writing Intensive Course Requirements (https://www.lehman.edu/academics/intensive-course-requirements.php accessed 9/27/2024
All students at Lehman are required to take courses labeled as writing intensive. Individual sections of courses will be designated as writing-intensive, and students may take writing-intensive sections of courses in General Education, major, minor, and elective courses. These sections are taught with an emphasis on developing the writing, thinking and communication skills that are essential to a college education.
Students must complete up to four courses designated as writing-intensive, three prior to earning the 60th credit and one following. Freshmen and transfer students who have completed less than 30 college credits must complete four courses designated as writing-intensive; students who transferred at least 30 but less than 60 college credits must complete three courses designated as writing-intensive; those who have transferred 60 or more college credits must complete two courses designated as writing-intensive.

